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Hawkstone Newsletter Autumn 2

Welcome to Autumn 2, this half term is always busy with Remembrance, 
Anti-Bullying Week, Bikeability training with ‘learn to Cycle’ and the run up to Christmas. The children have already produced work to be very proud of and I know this will continue. The value of ‘Thankfulness’ has been displayed on many occasions, for example: during our Harvest service where we gave thanks to the farmers and we collected food donations and donated to the local food bank. 
 I just want to say a huge thank you for your continued support. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]In Hawkstone class, this half term our class text is ‘The Lost Happy Endings’ by Carol Anne Duffy and Jane Ray. This book is linked to our English unit where we will write a traditional tale focusing on describing settings, characters and an alternative ending. The Lost Happy Ending - ‘A fantastic and magical tale about what happens when, one night, a wicked witch steals the happy endings to bedtime stories. It is up to Jub, the keeper of the happy endings, to save the day and ensure sweet dreams everywhere.

In Maths, we will be focusing on addition and subtraction – Year 4:  Add and subtract 1s, 10s, 100s and 1,000s, add up to two 4-digit numbers – no exchange, one exchange, more than one exchange Subtract two 4-digit numbers – no exchange, one exchange, more than one exchange. Year 5: Mental strategies, add whole numbers with more than four digits, subtract whole numbers with more than four digits, round to check answers, inverse operations (addition and subtraction), multi-step addition and subtraction problems and find missing numbers. Year 4 will also be taking part in the multiplication test in June, this is a government test where we will be taking baselines for times tables to be able to support the children. 
In Science, Year 4 will be learning about simple circuits and conductors in the electricity unit and Year 5 we will focus on materials. Along with English and maths, science remains one of the main core subjects in primary school, we have lots of practical activities and experiments this half term can be one of the most exciting and practical subjects. 
We are looking forward to our History unit where will be learning about the Stone Age to the Iron Age, with a focus on the Bronze Age. 

In RE our big question is: What is the trinity? With an Art focus on the Trinity symbols and our own school symbol we will also be observing how other artists interpret God for example, by Verrocchio and Daniel Bonnell.
Whilst in Hawkstone, we expect your child to read at least 5 times a week, with their reading book and record being returned daily in preparation for a new reading book.  Please can you write a comment about how they have read.  Each Year group follows a set spellings and they will be given new spellings on a Monday and tested every other week. In PE we will be looking at Netball and Dance, please can you ensure the children have a suitable warm outdoor kit. Our set days are a Tuesday and Thursday but due to the weather this might change. We ask for all children to keep their PE kits in school and they will be sent home at the end of the half term.

As a church school, our learning takes place through Christian Values. This term we are looking at Trust. The children will be looking at how this value links to our learning and how they can display our value in their everyday lives.   If you see your child, or any member of the Holy Trinity community displaying any of our core values, we’d love to hear about it. We will be awarding children who go above and beyond to show our values a special award at the end of each term.  If you have any questions or concerns about any of the above, please do not hesitate to ask.

Many thanks,
Miss Hutson

We are a Christian school where we value one another, want the best for everyone, work hard and enjoy the journey.
Deo Fretus – Trust In God
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